
Honoring  Those  Who  Fell,
Supporting Those Who Served

Members of the 142nd Wing of the Portland Air National Guard
formed  the  color  guard  that  opened  the  Veterans  Resource
Center ribbon-cutting event on May 22.

On May 22, the Thursday before Memorial Day, Clark College
hosted  a  ribbon-cutting  ceremony  for  its  recently  opened
Veterans Resource Center (VRC). The event began with a color
guard and the singing of the National Anthem by student Petya
Grozeva. VRC Coordinator Kurt Kolch introduced the event by
reminding guests that unlike Veterans Day, which honors those
among us who have served in the military, Memorial Day is a
day to remember those men and women who died while serving.

Physics professor Dick Shamrell, a 25-year Air Force veteran,
spoke about how veterans resource centers like Clark’s helped
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him and his wife to succeed at second careers outside of the
military.  He  also  described  how  his  military  experience
enriches his teaching–when asked by a student what the speed
of sound was, for example, he can accurately describe what is
is like to go twice that speed.

A ceremonial ribbon to the VRC’s
doorway was cut by Clark College
President  Bob  Knight,  student
veteran Alex  Peraza,  VRC  donor
Jane  Hagelstein  and  Jennifer
Rhoads,  president  of  the
Community  Foundation  for
Southwest  Washington,  which

contributed  $30,000  toward  the  VRC  in  November.  The
Vancouver  Barracks  Historical  Society  provided  military
uniforms  and  maps  relevant  to  the  region  for  guests  to
view.

Peraza,  a  veteran  of  the  U.S.  Army  who  served  as  an
infantryman in Iraq, is in his second year at Clark pursuing a
Associate  of  Applied  Technology  degree  in  electrical
engineering; after graduating from Clark, he plans to pursue
his  bachelor’s  degree  at  Washington  State  University
Vancouver. A single father of three children, he said he is
motivated to continue his studies “not only by my children’s
needs, but by my nation’s needs,” citing President Obama’s
2011 State of the Union address that connected the country’s
success to an increase in graduates from fields related to
science, technology, engineering, and math (STEM).

“The people at the Veteran Resource Center at Clark College
are the reason why I have been so successful in the past and
moving forward,” Peraza added. “From [Veterans Affairs Program
Specialist] Mike Gibson to [VetCorps Navigator] Tim McPharlin,
as well as supporting staff, all have helped me navigate the
hurdles and obstacles of being a student veteran.”
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Approximately  700  veterans  enroll  at  Clark  College  every
quarter, about 500 of whom use GI Bill benefits to help pay
for tuition, fees, housing, books and supplies.

More photos from the event at our Flickr page.
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